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CITY OF SUWANEE
PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2017
6:00 PM
Attending: 
Commission members: Cherie Heringer, Berney Kirkland, Scott Auer, Lisa Winton, Keith Nabb,
Sean Mulligan (absent), (One Vacancy).

Staff: Denise Brinson, Toni Shrewsbury, Alyssa Durden

Call to Order
Lisa Winton called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Scott Auer moved to approve the minutes from the September 6, 2017 meeting as presented (Cherie Heringer 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Adoption of the Agenda
Berney Kirkland moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Scott Auer 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Developer Presentation - Bill Schmidt, Vice President of Land with Cal Atlantic Homes, represented Suwanee Solis Townhomes, a 68 unit townhome community that is expected to break ground in May, 2018.  Mr. Schmidt shared that Cal Atlantic Homes would like to consider the enhanced detention pond, which will present as a small lake, as well as specific locations for public art, near the landscaped walkway surrounding the pond, as their public art offering. They would include infrastructure for those locations to include electricity. Discussion ensued in which PAC members suggested the possibility of also including decorative details such as artistic concrete sidewalks.

Fundraising Feasibility Study Update
Denise Brinson reported that City Council has approved entering into a contract with Columns Fundraising.  Lisa Winton, will serve as the PAC liaison on the core team.  Denise asked the PAC members to think about who should be included in the 30-35 interviews which are a part of the study, keeping in mind that we’d like to extend our reach beyond Suwanee to include Gwinnett County, and the greater Atlanta region. She further asked that those suggestions be emailed to Toni Shrewsbury.






Project Updates
· North Gwinnett Arts Association – Keith Nabb, interim President of the NGAA, shared that the organization is going through a reformation process with a new interim board currently in place. The City will be represented, in an advisory position, on the new board. He asked for help in identifying possible board members as well as volunteers to work in the center.

· Jazz Fest / North Gwinnett Arts Association – Cherie Heringer reported that table sales are going well and that they have all of the food vendors they can accommodate.  She asked for PAC members to help in getting the word out about the event.
· Car Show – Keith Nabb shared that the NGAA-sponsored car show, a major revenue generator for the organization, will be held on November 5, 2017.  Caron Burnette is working on the event and is looking for sponsorships.

Other
Denise Brinson shared that Vickie Johnson has resigned her position on the PAC.  She has agreed to continue to consult as our “resident professional artist” as needed.  The vacancy will be filled when the best candidate is identified.

Denise also reported that the deadline for registration for the next Arts Leaders of Metro Atlanta (ALMA) class is October 11, 2017.  Scott Auer said he would like to go through the program and will complete his application.

Adjournment
Scott Auer moved to adjourn at 7:06 p.m. (Cherie Heringer 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury


